HOLIDAY BREATH TESTING INFORMATION

You have been assigned by the 35th District Court Probation Department to participate in a holiday alcohol monitoring program. You will be notified by mail approximately 2-3 weeks in advance of the dates and times you are required to report.

1. The program is conducted over the course of the following holidays:

New Years

Superbowl

St. Patrick s Day

Memorial Day

4th of July

Labor Day

Thanksgiving

- 2. If you are court ordered to only participate in the Holiday Breath Testing program, you do not need to contact the agency. However, if you are required to participate in weekly or monthly alcohol or drug testing, you need to contact the sreening agency immediately to begin those screens.
- 3. You must make each scheduled Holiday Breath Testing. Tardiness and transportation are not accepted excuses to miss. You **MUST** receive permission in **ADVANCE** from your Probation Officer for an excused miss, which are <u>very limited</u>. strictly monitored and kept to a minimum.
- 4. If you do not receive your notice for one of the above holidays, it is your responsibility to contact the agency to obtain the dates and times for that holiday. You are also responsible for advising the screening agency of any address changes during your probation period.
- 5. The 35th District Court does have a zero tolerance policy for unexcused absences and positive breath testing. In the event that you miss a test or have a positive breathalyzer for alcohol, there will be a violation hearing with the Judge with a jail recommendation from Probation.

NAME	DATE	

#341 HOLIDAY TESTING 7/06